STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne
(Off Street Parking Places) Order 2021

1. Spillers Car Park – Opening Hours Variation) Order 2023

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

Spillers car park has unfortunately been the subject of sustained anti-social behaviour activity, including the speeding/racing of cars around the car park and surrounding area late into the evening. 

A range of interventions have taken place following multi-agency meetings with all relevant stakeholders including the Police and the Council’s Community Safety team. This includes increase staff patrols, the moving of the concrete rings to reduce the size of the car park and installation of CCTV. 

Whilst these initiatives have had some limited success, the issues continue. Following a request from the Police, we have informally closed the car park at 10pm each night, with the installation of a physical barrier and reopening at 6am. It should be noted that pedestrian access to the car park will remain 24 hours, but vehicles are unable to arrive or leave during the hours closed. 

As the opening times of all car parks are formally stated in the off-street order, the order will need to be formally varied if the opening hours are to be amended permanently.  

Alternative parking provision is within the area which has later opening hours, including the Quayside MSCP which is open until midnight daily. 


2. (Spillers Car Park – Opening Hours Variation) Order 2023

The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

When parking charges were introduced at Spillers Car Park, a Category B Ouseburn Valley permit was developed for properties of the Toffee Factory.  As the Lower Steenbergs Yard (LSY) hadn’t been developed at that stage, they were missed out from the eligible properties.  As LSY has now got tenants, it is important that some parking provision is provided to reduce and prevent inconsiderate parking in the area and to provide more secure parking for the tenants.

It is proposed to offer a maximum of 5 permits per business to help manage overall volume of vehicles in the area.
